CASE No. 4829

Application,

Transcripts,

Small Ekhibts

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION STATE LAND OFFICE SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO Wednesday, September 27, 1972 at 9:00 A. M.

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a special depth bracket allowable, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

Case No. 4829

BEFORE: ELVIS A. UTZ, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

2

3

4

5

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

PROCEEDINGS

MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order, please. We have one continued case. We will call it first. 4835.

MR. HATCH: Case 4835, Application of Texas Oil and Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. The applicant has requested the case be continued to November 1st, 1972.

MR. UTZ: Case 4835 will be continued to November 1 examiner hearing.

call case 4829.

MR. HATCH: Case 4829, Application of Coastal States
Gas Producing Company for a special depth bracket allowable,
Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle of Hinkle, Bondurant,

Cox & Eaton of Roswell appearing on behalf of Coastal States.

We have two witnesses and six exhibits. I would like to have both witnesses sworn.

(Whereupon, Mr. Fred K. Yates was called to the stand and sworn.)

FPED K. YATES

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath, testified as follows:

45 BLOC. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 249-66916 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87108 First national bank bloc. Eastealbuquerque, new mexico 87108

```
DIRECT EXAMINATION
                    State your name, your residence and by whom you are
              BY MR. HINKLE:
                                        I live in Midland, Texas, Coastal States
          2
               Q
           3
                      employed.
                       Fred K. Yates.
                       What is your position with Coastal States?
                       Gas producing Company.
dearnley, meier & mc cormick
                 A
            5
                        I am a geologist for Coastal States.
             6
                  Q
                          Graduated from the University of Oklahoma in 1950.
              7
                         Are You a graduate geologist?
                           Have you previously testified before the Commission?
                   A
               8
                    Q
               9
                            State briefly your educational background and the expe-
                     A
               10
                            No, I have not.
                     Q
                11
                             rience you have had as a geologist.
                              I graduated with a B. S. in petroleum geology and began
                      A
                 12
                               to Work with Seaboard Oil Company in West Central Texas.
                       Q
                  13
                                I later joined Sinclair Gas Oil Company and was 14 years
                   14
                                with that company and for the past three years I have been
                        A
                   15
             SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 245-6601 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW BUS BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW BLDG.
                                  primarily in New Mexico and mostly in Lea County.
                                 with Coastal States.
                                   Are you familiar with Coastal States' operations in New
                      18
                      19
                       20
                                     Are you familiar with the area involved in this applica-
                             Q
                        21
                                   Mexico?
                                    Yes, sir, I am.
                         22
                               A
                          23
          •
                                Q
                           24
                                      tion?
```

į

. \$

200 SIMMS BLDG. # P.O. BOX 1002 *PHONE 245-6601 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST**ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67106

Α

Q

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

13

13

14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

Yes.

Yes, sir. You are familiar with the application of Coastal States Q in this case? I am. Α What is Coastal States seeking to accomplish? Q Α They are seeking a capacity allowable for two wells in Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 34 East. The two wells will be Number 1 Hutcherson and the Number 1 Mattie Price and these wells are capable of producing 500 barrels which would be approximately 120 barrels over the allowable at the present and this is what we are trying to do is to get the capacity allowable. We feel that we will show there will be no damage to the reservoir by that increase allowable. Have you prepared or have there been prepared under your I have prepared three exhibits in this case. They are numbered 1, 2 and 3.

I made these exhibits.

You made a study of all the wells and so forth?

direction certain exhibits for introduction in this case?

MR, PORTER: May I interrupt at this point, Mr. Examiner. It was my understanding that it was explained by someone to the applicant that under this application the Commission would consider only the possibility of an increase in the allowable for the entire pool, the base pool, above the

б

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

25

one hundred per cent factor that is now being employed in that pool, not capacity allowable per any individual well, so maybe this point should be cleared up at this time.

MR. HINKLE: Well, this is docketed here as the application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a special depth bracket allowable.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: Lea County. covered the whole pool? I guess you consider that

MR. PORTER: In my opinion, Mr. Hinkle, it would have to.

MR. HINKLE: Before you could make an exception? MR. PORTER:

I discussed this application with some of the staff when it was first filed and it was my opinion that it should be approached on a pool-wide basis rather than on an individual well basis.

MR. HT. E: We had not prepared for the whole pool, but Jack McGraw, the petroleum engineer who will testify, is familiar with all the wells in the pool and I think he can testify to all of the wells and cover the whole pool. As I understand it there are only three wells in the pool that would be capable of making in excess of the present allowable.

MR. PORTER: I know there are very few. Mr. Nutter, do you have any comments concerning the manner in which the case was advertised or any instructions that were given to the

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

SIMMS DLOG. - P.O. GOX 1092 - PHONE 243-46910-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MI 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

applicant concerning it?

MR. NUTTER: I think that when the Commission recently adopted its new depth bracket allowable and the new market demand proration system it was made clear in the testimony at those hearings as well as implied, certainly, in the order, if not actually stated in the order, that exceptions to the depth bracket allowable would be on a pool-wide basis only and individual wells would not be permitted exceptions to the depth bracket allowable. I think if you are going into this on a pool-wide basis that we would probably want to hear information as to the effect that this might have on gas-oil ratios and also on the amount of gas that would be produced from the pool as a whole and to the availability of the gas processing plant in the area to handle this gas.

MR. HINKLE: We are not prepared to submit specific information as to the amount of gas. Jack knows about it generally and can testify generally about what the situation would be but he has not prepared testimony for presenting at this hearing.

MR. PORTER: There may be enough information in the record of the Commission that they could take administrative notice as to what the gas situation is now and would become under any increase in allowable. As I indicated there are very few wells that would be affected by whatever increase might be granted under your application, so, Mr. Examiner, if you want

• ·.. • ?

1

3

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

SIMMS BLOG. 8 P.O. BOX 1092 8 PHONE 249-66918 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 1218 First national bank blog. East 4 Albuquerque, new Mexico 87108 have no objection, but I think that is the only approach to it at this time.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Hinkle, does your witness have know-ledge of the third well and what it would produce in the way of gas or oil?

MR. HINKLE: Only from the proration schedule.

MR. UTZ: Are you prepared to testify as to the producing capabilities of that well?

MR. McGRAW: No, sir.

MR. UTZ: Could you look up the data?

MR. McGRAW: Yes, sir. It does make its allowable.

I don't know how much more than the allowable it would make,
but it does make the 355 allowable.

MR. HATCH: I don't know if the applicant is thoroughly prepared to put on the type of case that you are expecting at this time. I don't know if it would prejudice the applicant's case. The application was for two wells. Their written application was for the two wells.

MR. HINKLE: I think the notice is probably broad enough for the whole field. The evidence is not going to take very long and we could submit what we have and then if you feel that it is deficient and would like to have a supplemental hearing, why we would be glad to submit additional testimony.

MR. UTZ: We will continue with the case and hear it

1 1

1 3

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 Α 21 22 23 on this map. 24 Refer to Exhibit 2 and explain what this is and what it 25

on that basis.

2

3

5

6

7

(By Mr. Hinkle) I believe that you stated that you had Q prepared the first three exhibits that have been identified 1, 2 and 3? Α Yes. Refer to Exhibit l and explain what this is and what it Q shows. Α Exhibit 1 is a lease ownership map covering primarily this Township 9 South, 34 East, Subsection 8 which Coastal States recently drilled two wells, the Number 1 Hutcherson located in the Northeast Quarter of Section 8 and the Number 1 Mattie Price located in the Southwest Section of Section 8. In addition we have drilled a well in the Northwest Section of Section 8 and that well has been plugged and abandoned. As a dry hole? As a dry hole. This also shows the ownership of the acreage in the area and the wells that have been drilled and which are producing from the Bough "C" formation? Yes, sir. This exhibit, in addition to Exhibit Number 2, shows all completed wells that are producing from the Bough "C" reservoir. No additional production is shown

ŧ 8

15

12 L.

i s

10

BLOG. E BLDG. P.O. BOX shows.

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Exhibit 2 is titled a structure map from the top of the Bough "C" Pennsylvanian limestone. In addition the crosssection is shown which will be on Exhibit 3 which will be A A prime. This prime was prepared and all wells have been placed on here showing the top of the Bough "C". In addition it shows down here on the legend beneath the structure point the potential well and when it was completed beneath the potential and then we show for the last three--rather for the months of April, May, July and August, the average daily oil and water production on a monthly basis, but it is a per day average and per day production. This map generally shows the northeastsouthwest strike southeast depth structure plays no important role. The Bough "C" is a stratigraphic situation, stratigraphic trap. Permeability is the key role and porosity is important but you must have permeability which we will show on our well that we drilled in the northwest of 8 and why it was dry because we lack permeability. Basically this map points out on Section 8 the well which we are talking about in the Northeast Quarter, the well Number 1 Hutcherson in the Southwest Quarter and the Number 1 Mattie Price and also a well which was drilled two or three years ago by Midwest in the Southeast Quarter of Section 2, the Number 1 James

154 10

Petroleum.

ŧ.

1 4

209 SIMMS BLOG. - P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE 243-6601 - ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EAST - ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

around three per cent plus and apparently no permeability was present as the drill stem test over the Bough "C" recovered five gallons of mud. This map does show continuity of the reservoir. However, these tight spots do show up and this reservoir is really algae mounds and when these algae—in other words it is deposited in a low shallow water situation where the—sometimes this algae did not develop and you get these tight spots. Where the algae did develop you get good permeability.

- Q How does the porosity compare with the dry hole Number 14 with the porosity in the other wells?
- A The Coastal States Number 1 Hutcherson and the Number 1
 Mattie Price, the two subject well, encountered seven
 per cent to eight per cent porosity in the Bough "C" as
 compared with three per cent plus the Number 1 King.
- Q This shows the continuity of the producing zone throughout this area. That is on the cross-section?
- A Yes, sir. The zone is present throughout the area.
- Q Are you familiar with the other wells which have been drilled in the pool?
- A Yes, sir.
- Q If this cross-section were extended to cover the whole pool, would it show essentially the same thing, the continuity of it?
- A It would show basically the same thing. It would show

1 k

\$ 1 2

		here they probably
		continuity and it would show wells where they probably
1	C	continuity and any dry holes would r
2	•	continuity and it would show wells continuity and it would show wells continuity and it would any dry holes would probably concountered porosity and any dry holes would probably continuity and it would have to assume little to
3		show low porosity and we us
4		no permeability. But the Bough "C" formation is prevelant throughout the
5	Q	But the Bough
6	~	whole area? The Bough "C" covers all the way from the Vada and east The Bough "C" covers all the way from the Vada and east
7 8	A	The Bough "C" cover to Allison Penn. and northeast over to Allison Penn. Do you have anything further you would like to state?
• \		have anything further you
10	Q A	No, sir, not at this time. No, sir, not at this time. MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer into evidence
11		. 1
12	E:	xhibits 1, 2 and 3.
7103		MR. UTZ: Without oxy
00.5. NEW MEXICO 87108		MR. UTZ: Without on, MR. utz: Without on, will be entered into the record of this case. will be entered into the record of this witness.
× 14	A = A	will be entered into the record of this witness. That is all the direct of this witness.
2 × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × ×		MR. HINKLE: That is all
Z ∑ ₹ 1	5	T.M. C
	16	CROSS EXAMINATION
7 0 0 0 m	17	
SIMMS BLOG. *P.O. 30X 1002 *PHONE 243-6601 *ALBUQUERQUI	18	BY MR. UTZ: Q Mr. yates, which is the third well which is capable of
E 24	40	Q Mr. Yates, Willow
P H O Z	19	making its allowable?
. X X	20	cormation shows that a Well zerons well was
× 0 1	21	A My information is a being a Read and Stevens
6 Z O		A My information shows that a Well loo My information shows that a Well loo My information shows that a Well loo Quarter of Section 19 being a Read and Stevens Well was Quarter of Section 19 being a Read and Stevens Well was
• Z	22	Quarter of Section 19 being a Read and Quarter of Section 19 being a Read and All All All All All All All All All Al
5 BLC	23	
SIMM 1216	24	of oil and I do not have something in excess of 300 barrels of water, but I do
0 0	2	something in excess of
	2	5

1 3

1 4

1

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

not know this to be. I am not sure on the water. is a well currently drilling in the Southeast Quarter of Section 18 by Midwest Oil Corporation and this was Midwest and this well has been recently completed in the adjoining west township being 9 South and 33 East--that well is located in the Southeast Quarter of Section 12 drilled by Delaware Apache and I believe this well was potentialed for approximately 270 to 290 barrels of oil. I do not know the amount of water on it. Presently there is a well drilling in the Northwest Quarter of Section 5 and 9 South and 34 East. I believe this well is being drilled by Delaware Apache and I believe this is the current activity in this particular area. Right now there may be some additional activity and if so that will probably be on this western side perhaps in Section 24 and 13 of 9 South and 33 East and possibly a well will be drilled in the Northwest Quarter of Section 17 in 9 South and 34 East. At present that has not been started.

MR. UTZ: Are there any questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

You show your dry hole directly between those two producing wells there, I believe, and you have no permeability for there?

1

SIMMS BLDG. • P.O. BOX 1002.• PHONE 243-6691• ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67103 1216 first national bank bldg. East•Alblquerque, new mexico 67108 A Yes, sir.

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Q I think that is the reason that you get no production out of that well. Does this condition prevail in other parts of the pool?

Yes, sir. I draw your attention to Sections 10 and 11 of this subject township and range and also in Section 19, you see a dry hole in the Northeast Quarter of 19 and also a dry hole in the Northwest Quarter of Section 30. At one time we thought that the northwest edge of the Vada area was on a line being northeast and southwest from approximately Section 10 over to the dry hole in Section 8 being the Midwest James which only made 6,000 barrels. Continuing on in the southwest and bypassing the dry hole in Section 19 and continuing southwest bypassing the well in Section 30, all of these wells encountered these tight spots in the Bough "C" and we figured this was the northwest edge. However, in last year B. T. A. and Delaware Apache began drilling some wells in Sections 3 and 4 in what was originally called the Jennings field which was still the Bough "C" and what they encountered in the Bough "C" and what it amounts to is this tight spot will run probably in the northeast-southwest direction. It is narrow and we encountered a thin narrow tight part of this reservoir and then wells drilled further to the northwest encountered permeability in this reservoir. The dry hole

2

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

AS BLOG. # P.O. BOX 1092 # PHONE 243-6691 # ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 | First national bank blog. East # Albuquerque, new mexico 67108 that we drilled in Section 8 was a tremendous surprise.

We didn't expect this and this is probably a situation

where it is very limited as far as this tight spot because

we even have wells, as you can see, in Sections 5 and 7

that are good wells and are producing from this zone, so

this is probably—as far as extent—it doesn't cover very

much area.

- Q What about your water situation in that dry hole?
- A That well would give us no water and no fluids at all.

 We drill stem tested it and it gave us only five gallons of drilling mud.

MR. PORTER: I assume, Mr. Hinkle, that Mr. McGraw will testify as to producing abilities and so forth?

MR. HINKLE: That is right.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness? He may be excused.

(Whereupon, Mr. Jack R. McGraw was called to the stand and sworn.)

MR. JACK R. McGRAW

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

24 BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name, your residence and by whom you are

	3.00 E	1	employed.	PAGE 17
		2 A		
	**************************************	3	My name is Jack McGraw. I work for of Producing Company in Midland, Texas a leum engineer.	'oastal States Gas
) 		4	leum engineer.	s a division petro-
7 1		5 Q	Have you previously testice	
	micf	6	Your qualifications as a petroleum engine f record with the Commission and he	he Commission and
18	COL	7	of record with the commit	ineer are a matter
	& mc cormick	8 a	of record with the Commission and have ccepted?	heretofore been
1	.er 8	Tr	lat's right.	1
	Ē	Q Ar	e you familiar with the Bough "C" area this application?	
	nley,	in	this application?	that is involved
} @	learn Services	168	, sir.	
.¥ 13	5 🚡	Q You	have made a study of all the wells in ducing by the Bough "C" formatic	
; की •	WEXICO	prod	Sucing by the Bough "C" formation?	the Bough "C"
ķā	15 V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V V	A No,	sir. I have made a stud	
2 8	76 16 N	area		them in this
	17 17 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18 18	Q Have	You prepared or have	
	E 243-6	direc	tion certain exhibits for introduction there have.	ed under your
	2 BHON 2 BLOO	A Yes, t	there have.	in this case?
	20 X 1090 X O	Q Those	are exhibits marked 4, 5 and 6?	
	a F	A Yes, s	ir.	
	22 22 (Will yo	u refer to Evhi	
	23 A	Exhibit	u refer to Exhibit 4 and explain what	this shows
	ę̃ 24	Hutchers	4 is a series of daily tests on the Co	Pastal chal
	25	battery	son Number 1 well. This well produces by itself and so therefore	into a to
			by itself and so therefore we can get	any number
			The second secon	of the samples of

≨ ⊰

Q

Α

first 17 days of September. Now, this well was completed in the latter part of June of this year and so it has had July and August and then this is going into the third month of its producing life and it shows that the well makes from 311 barrels of oil and 275 barrels of water to the last day and 387 barrels of oil and 267 barrels of water. You will notice that some days it tests at 400 barrels but it is this three-eighty three-seventy to three-eighty range.

- Q Refer to Exhibit 5 and explain that.
 - well test at the same period of time. This well is a newer well and is showing a little bit higher production rate now. It shows from 420 barrels of oil per day to 65 barrels of water up to the last test which was 505 barrels of oil and 270 barrels of water. Now, the significant thing here in this area is—I mean the thing that is different about these wells than the offset wells is that our water percent is lower. We make approximately the same total fluids that offsetting wells produce but we happen to have a little better oil percent and so therefore we have a higher oil producing rate than most—almost all the adjoining wells.

 So this exhibit does show that the Price Number 1 is

18

18

18

1

1

. 8

[3

18

į

17

(1)

Q

1

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

SIMMS BLOG. * P.O. BOX 1092 * PHONE 243-6691 * A.BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 1216 First national bank blog. East * Albuquerque, new mexico 87108 capable of producing around 500 barrels of oil?

- A Yes, sir.
- Q Refer to Exhibit 6 and explain this.
 - Exhibit 6 is a producing tabulation of a portion of the Vada Pennsylvanian pool showing the total fluids of oil and water that is produced on the directly offsetting wells. These wells are circled--well, at least you can spot them on one of the previous exhibits, probably Exhibit 2 would be the easiest, but on the--you will notice that the first column cumulative production 1172 and the Coastal States Hutcheron Number 1 and Mattie Price hau no cumulative at that time. They were not completed at that time. The Midwest Oil Corporation Rivas Number 1 had accumulated 31,193 barrels of oil. The Vada Pruitt 2-B, 186,256. The James Petroleum Number 1 fifty-nine ninetyfour. The Hutcherson Number 1, 136,080 and so on. Now, I included this column so that you could see the relative age of those wells and their ability to produce oil. Now, the next column shows the 1971 production and that column is barrels of oil and it shows that our Coastal States wells produced no oil in 1971 while the Midwest produced varying amounts, as you can see in this column. Then the next columns listed January, February, March, April, May, June, July and August. This is the volumes of total fluids produced from these wells, the oil and the water

SIMMS BLDG.«P.O. BOX 1092«PHONE 143-660)«ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1210 first national bank bldg. East«Albuquerque, new mexico 8710s added together, and then totaled for each month and the purpose of this is to show as I have previously testified that the Coastal States Hutcherson and Mattie Price wells which shows 20,580 for July, is approximately equal to some of the better wells adjoining it, for instance, the Midwest Vada Pruitt 2-B produced 23,070 in June. July information was not available to us at that time. You will notice on down the Delaware Apache Sun Number 1 produced 30,000 and their U. S. Young Number 1, 26,000, so there are several wells in the area that make the same volume of fluids that our wells in Section 8 produced, but we are enjoying a higher percent of oil so consequently—

- Q Is it the volume of fluids that is critical or the oil or water?
 - If you were considering damage, we feel that we are obligated to show that no damage will occur to the reservoir as a result of increasing the allowable. This would show that the total fluids are approximately equal with what is being produced offsetting it. Of course, I think the Commission and the Examiners are well aware of the testimony that has been presented concerning the Bough "C" in that the total fluids—the more you can produce out of a well, generally the higher the oil recovery, so in this particular reservoir producing large volumes of

: 41

209 SIMMS BLOG. • P.O. BOX 1082 • PHONE 248-6391• 4 LBCQCERQCE, NRW MEXICO 87103

fluids does not damage the reservoir in that it would limit the amount of recoverable oil to be recovered. We don't have a situation where water cones and therefore prevents you from recovering oil. In fact, the opposite seems to occur. The more fluids you can get the higher would be the oil percentage.

- Q Now, if the allowable were increased for the whole pool, what difference, if any, in your opinion would it make?
- A In my opinion, and I looked through the proration schedule, and I found one other well that was carrying the top allowable other than our two wells. I don't remember the name of the well or even the company that owned this particular well. It was not the one that Mr. Yates testified to because he was talking about a new well that had not yet appeared on the proration schedule. So, if the allowable were raised, I think it would make very little difference in producing characteristics of the Vada Pennsylvanian pool.
- Q At present the allowable is essentially an 80 acre allowable?
- A Yes, sir. The field is developed on 160 acre spacing but it has an 80 acre allowable factor. Of course, if it carried to the 160 acre allowable factor then we would have an allowable that we could produce and of course probably the other wells also.

	Q Can
	2 PAGE 22
± 1	A I bel:
	Q Can you figure out approximately 500 barrels? A I believe it would figure 520
\$	Q In your
	A I believe it would figure 520 barrels a day. Q In your opinion it would only be your two wells and one other that could probably make that?
	other that could probably make that? At this time I do feel
	5 A
	At this time -
S 3 6	· 1 do c.
Ë	development in the development in the second control will be seen
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	At this time I do feel that there will be additional capable.
mc cormick	development in this area and probably other wells will be capable of producing this high a volume.
2 8	Q In wells will be
	your opinion will
9	Q In your opinion will going to 160 acre allowable in any A No, sir. r
meier o	addinge the reservoire
	A No, sir r
<u> </u>	Can see no war.
	reservoir.
	A No, sir. I can see no way that it would damage the
dearnley, 1	In your opinion :
Y 20 1	promise it in the interest
Σ O Σ O	prevention of wasta
14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 1	In your opinion is it in the interest of conservation, prevention of waste and would it tend to protect
. **	to protect
15 A	Yes, sir. We contacted the Mobile Pipeline Company and desire to
# 16 m	we contact
5 2	they have the capacity to handle additional oil and they Since this
5 27	the capacity to have
ا جَوَ	desire to do so.
18 Q	oil and they
H H	Since this application
Ŷ Å 19	the 1
× × ×	one docket, have won a
5	Since this application has been filed and it appeared on or operator.
20 X 1002 3 PHONE 2 PH	rotators in the
9.0	the docket, have you had any protests from other owners or operators in the pool? No, sir, we have not. I have talked with several other operators in the field and they have you
- 4 - 1	we have not
32 7 20	Operators in the dalked with
ສູ້ 23 Q	the field and the
S.M.	No objection when they have voiced
õ 24 l x	operators in the field and they have voiced no protest.
1	
25 Q	O von
	You know of anythin
	that would mile.
	O you know of anything that would militate against
	· · · 1

. ŝ

1 ?

1

21

22

23

24

25

6.

No, sir, I do not. 2 Α Is there anything else that you would like to bring to the 3 attention of the Commission regarding this matter? Well, it was mentioned, the fact of whether or not the А 5 gas gathering facilities in the area would be able to 6 handle the additional gas. I think that there would be 7 very little additional gas since we may be talking about 8 three to four or five wells that would probably produce a 9 little more if they were allowed to produce at their 10 capacity, but in my opinion it would not significantly 11 increase the amount of gas available in the area. I do 12 know that Warren Petroleum has completed installing com-13 pressors and so forth to handle additional volumes in the 14 past and I believe that they are now able to handle all 15 the gas that is being produced. I know they have already 16 tied up or are taking gas. 17 So you wouldn't anticipate any problems as far as marke-Q 18 ting the gas or the oil is concerned? 19 Well, I know that we wouldn't have any problem marketing 20

the oil and I don't think we would have any problem with

MR. HINKLE: I would like to offer Exhibits 4, 5 and

the gas. I am not prepared to testify specifically in

that field, though.

increasing the allowable in the whole pool?

MR. UTZ: Without objection Exhibits 4, 5 and 6 will be entered into the record.

MR. HINKLE: That is all the direct.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

22

23

24

25

Mr. McGraw, did you say Warren was your purchaser of gas? Q

Yes, sir.

Do you have any information available on the wells on the two wells as to the volume of gas that they produce and volume they would produce at capacity?

- Yes. They produce at a gas-oil ratio of -- it seems to vary from 800 to 1500 cubic feet per barrel. During this test that I showed they were producing at capacity--they wouldn't make any more. I do feel that in the latter life this gas oil ratio will probably increase considerably as has been experienced by other wells in this field and of course the field carries a ten thousand to one limiting gas-oil ratio.
- On your Exhibits 4 and 5 you can't show the amount of Q gas?
- No, sir. We were not measuring the gas on those tests A and I did not show it. I did gather that information on the offsetting wells in the area and they vary from 500 to 1500 cubic feet per barrel and I know that on our test

1

- [≥

1

1 8

į.

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

209 SIMMS BLDG. # P.O. BUX 1092 # PHONE 243-6691 # ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO #7103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST # ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO #7108

it showed about that. Q Mr. McGraw, can you obtain this type of information for us or at least a reasonable estimate as to how much more gas these wells will produce and something from Warren to the effect that they can buy this gas? I certainly will. MR. HINKLE: You can secure that right away, can't you? THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. (By Mr. Utz) In regard to your water production, what Q type of gravity do you consider this pool to have? Well, this pool actually has a solution gas drive. has water in the reservoir but water depletes along with oil and it does not have any water drive. I have heard it facetiously referred to as a water field oil dry reservoir but it is rather unique. It is produced with the oil but it depletes in most areas right along with the oil. What is your present allowable depth factor allowable? Q Three fifty-five. Α What was your oil normal unit allowable? Q Three eighty-two. Α According to Exhibits 4 and 5 it would seem that the Q

Hutcherson well would make very little more than your old

normal unit allowable, three eighty-two.

-1	*
3	
	A
5) o
6	A
7	. \
•	5
	9
1	10
	•
103	12
7108	13
N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	14
NEW	اید
ე . ე . ე . გ	15
QUER ROUE	16
A L B U	9 Q 9 P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P
9001e.	18
243-EAST	10
HONE LDG.	19
0 0 0 X X	A Q A A 9 II I
. × oe	20 { 21
SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-6691 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108	z 0
•. •. •.	23.0 FIRST NATION 25.
1a sw	<u>a</u> 2
N 15	131
ŕ	1

1	A	That's true.
2	Q	That's true. However your Mattie Price would produce some 120 barrels
3		more.
4	A	That's true. You are asking for the capacity on each of these wells? You are asking for the capacity allowable
5	Q	You are asking for the capacity of yes, sir. We would like to have the capacity allowable
6	A	
7		for these wells. I guess it would follow that you are now asking for the
8	Q	cor all Weits -
•	9	240 dware
1	A O	wh ~ (Will with a second of the second
•	11	
	12	
8017	13	1 LA CASE IV
MEXICO 87108	14	begin to decline in which castal states and to any substantial amount of oil to Coastal States and to any
16. 76. 16. 43.	15	
JOUERQUE. R RROUE, NE¥ }	16	operator that would happen to have operator that would happen to have operator that would happen to have operator that would need to achieve as fast of producing it and of course we need to achieve as fast of producing it and of course would certainly aid in this.
ALBU E	17	- ible. This would
.3-6691 51' • AL	18	
PHONE 243-66910 ALBU-	19	Q What are you doing with the water of water Disposal A It is being received by New Mexico Salt Water Disposal
002 • PP	20	A It is being received by New McKler Company and they dispose of it into a Devonian disposal
× 0 8 4	21	the area.
0 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	22 z 22	additional water
SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE	23 23	no problem har
M15 905	24	A lest allestions
	2	Pilk • The state of the state o

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

Α

Q

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

200 SIMMS BLOG. * P.O. BOX 1092 *PHONE 243-6691 * ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87108

MR. PORTER: I was wondering as to--I think Mr. Utz pretty well covered your salt water disposal aspects on both witness? wells but there was one other question. Go ahead, Mr. Nutter. I can't recall now the question that I wanted brought out

CROSS EXAMINATION

Mr. McGraw, you are acquainted with the series of orders BY MR. NUTTER: that the Commission entered at the beginning of the life of this reservoir and in adopting the spacing and allowable, are you not?

For the record's sake I would like to point out first of Yes, sir, somewhat. all that Order Number R-3179 was entered by the Commission January 18 of '67 adopting the 80 acre spacing and 80 acre allowable for the pool. This order was the result of an application by Midwest for 160 acre spacing and 160 acre allowable. The Commission cut both in half. Six months later Midwest came back and asked that the case be re-Opened and Order Number R-3179-A was entered October 4, 1967 adopting 7 160 acre spacing for the reservoir with an 80 acre allowable. A year later Order Number R-3179-B was entered September 12, 1968 in which the 160 acre spacing was made permanent along with the 80 acre

í --4

(.

į :

0.5

1

2

3

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

SIMMS BLDG. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-6(910 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

Α

allowable that was made permanent. This was at a time when the pool was in a state of development and quite a number of wells had been drilled by the time the order was entered in 1968 and at that time the Commission felt that the 80 acre allowables were advisable because of the possibility of reservoir damage.

Mr. McGraw, has it not been a fact that the wells have been relatively short-lived as far as productivity or measurable productivity even under the 80 acre allowables over the life of the reservoir? Yes, sir. They are relatively short-lived, say five to eight years, probably.

- Well, the major part of the production comes within the Q first 18 months usually, doesn't it?
- Yes, sir, very true.
- Referring to the September through December proration Α schedule for this reservoir I note that there is 221 Q wells-
 - yes, sir.
- --in the pool and that the average allowable for the pool Α is 71 barrels. I would also mention that while that Q second well that you pointed out in the proration schedule is listed as a top allowable well that is the Stahlworth Vada Pruitt Number 1. The June statistical report indicates that well produced an average of 152 barrels of

, [
	oil per day,	altha	PAGE 29 and as a top allowable
2	Well	remough it is carrie	ad a
3 C	Now, t	here may have	ad as a top allowable workover on the well
(#)	that I am no:	awa been a	workover on the well the two wells that you
4	have	dware of. Which of	- On the well
5 2	90c here	Was compl	one two wells that
	The Hutcherson	was completed first,	Mr. McGrana
و اه يخ.	What	Number 1.	-oot aw's
cormick	was the da	te of completion on t	
8 / A	June 22, I belie	completion on t	hat wells
8 Q	Accordi	eve, 1972.	
9	scording to you	r informat:	
<u>.</u>	Well was complete	Journation on your	crose
	day and ac	r information on your ed for an IP of 570 balls of water?	section that
11 A	barre	ls of waters	arrels of oil per
9	,		f
dearnley, meier	Its current	tion is in the neighb /?	
13 S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	300	tion is in the	
S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	390 barrels per day	The neighb	orhood of and
A A A	Yes, sir.	, i	32 380 to
20 16	has fallen of:	f in 41	
	ompleted?	f in the vicinity of	200 3
17 A Ye	3s ~:		oddrrels since
18 40	you will i	notice July on this p	
* 40	9 and 250. That wa	July on this p	lat al
We :	ll in -	s the average dain	atso shows
	In July and the	o darry r	ate for
thr 20 thr 20 thr 20 down 21 down 22 down 23 Q What	ee eighty, so it	s the average daily r in August the average ffered an immediate of	e dail.
21 400	range range	ffered an immediat	rate was
• 4	and it has t	~race c	rop dor
down	a little bit	chat fairly good.	Tt in
23 Q What	Was +1	eld that fairly good. is declining, yes, si	IS NOW
24 A	of control of control	mpletion	.r.
Augus	it 25, :72.	is declining, yes, si	e Prices
25 Q So it	Was about	hs after the Hutchers	
The second secon	- two mont	hs after the	
		Hutchers	on then?
		777 HH 42	

cormick	A yes, sir. Q It was actually completed with an initial potential of ten barrels per day less than the Hutcherson well, was it not? A yes, sir, five sixty. A yes, sir, five sixty. So, isn't there a good chance by the time you have had the same production history on the Mattie Price that it the same production history on the Hutcherson? will have declined as much as the Hutcherson?	
R. MC COTMIC	will have declined as	
dearnley, meier	Yes, sir. You have got a month and a day production on it? You have got a month and a day production on it? You have got a month and a day production on it? Yes, sir. A yes, sir. A yes, sir.	
章 (2) 章 (2) 章 (2)	allowables for this P allowable under the old 80 acre normal unit	\
	Yes, sir. The new depth bracket allowable for the 80 acres was The new depth bracket allowable for the 80 acres was The new depth bracket allowable for the 80 acres was The new depth bracket allowable for the 80 acres was three fifty-five so it actually sustained a loss in three fifty-five so it actually sustained a loss in allowable of some 27 barrels, then? A yes, sir. Yes, sir. Yes, sir. Yes, sir. You are not asking that the 27 be recovered but you are	
	25 Q You are not	

1:3

209 SIMMS BLDG. - P.O. BOX :092-PHONE 243-6691-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
1216 FINST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST-ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

A We of course would like to have all the wells produce and
I see what you are driving at and I agree that they
wouldn't hold this rate too long but I do feel that they
will hold it for maybe three to four or five or maybe
even six months.

Q When you say "they" really you are talking about one well?

- A Yes, sir, the Hutcherson--it has been maintaining its present rate pretty good. Of course, like we say, we watch it every day and it hasn't been declining like it did right at first. It declined kind of rapidly and then leveled off. The Mattie Price is just kind of--like it potentialed and has pretty well stayed there.
- Q Do you have capacity pumps on these wells? Is this all the fluid that the well will produce?
- A It is all that we can mechanically produce. We have four inch by two and three eighths by two and three-eighths pumps in those which is as big as we can handle.
- Q These are lifted by hydraulic--
- A These are hydraulic. Probably they are not pumping off but it is all that mechanically we can move.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all, thank you.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

- I got the impression a while ago, I believe, that you indicated that you would have more ultimate recovery if these fluids are withdrawn as fast as possible. I don't know if you intended to convey this idea or not, but I kind of got that impression.
- A Well, really what I intended to convey is that a well that produces—let's say you put a pumping unit on the well and it would produce 250 barrels of fluid a day. It probably wouldn't make any oil. It would probably be all water. In fact, this has been the history. This is the reason that the reservoir was developed is that they found out that if you would move one thousand barrels of fluid a day you would get 250 barrels of oil, if you moved 200, no oil.
- Q As a petroleum engineer, is it your opinion that restricting these wells to 355 barrels a day will cause any loss of oil ultimately?
- A That restricting them would cause the loss?
- Q Yes, to the present limit of 355 barrels. Would it cause any ultimate loss of oil?
- A Ultimate loss of oil in the reservoir?
- Q Yes, sir.
- 25 A Of course that has in the past proven to be just about

Α 3 4 5 6 7 8 Q 9 Α 10 11 12) SIMMS BLDG. # P.O. BOX 1092 # PHONE 243-6601 # ALRUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 1210 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

PAGE adequate to handle 99 per cent of the walls in the field. 1 yes, sir. Let's assume that it had been 100 barrels a day, then I Q 2 would say yes. This would result in loss of oil but you set it high enough to handle 99 per cent of the wells and so therefore I don't feel that any loss was incurred, but I do feel that on a given well it should be allowed to produce at the capacity of oil that it is able to produce In other words, all the fluids that you can withdraw? Yes, sir. MR. PORTER: That's all I have. MR. UTZ: Are there other questions? RECROSS EXAMINATION BY MR. UTZ: Mr. McGraw, in regard to the gas volume information that I requested, I would like to have this information from Q you on all wells capable of producing more under their

capacity.

All right.

The ones that will not, of course our records will reflect Q the volumes on them.

All right.

MR. UTZ: Are there further questions of the witness?

He may be excused.

dearnley, meier & mc cormick (%) (%) 209 SIMMS BLDG. * P.O. BOX 1092 * PHONE 243-6691 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

1.5

1 1

; ž

.

j 1.5

1 5

Statements in the case?

The case shall be taken under advisement.

* ; ;

1	<u>INDEX</u>	
. 2	WITNESS	PAGE
3	MR. FRED K. YATES	
4	Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle	4
5	Cross Examination by Mr. Utz	13
6	Cross Examination by Mr. Porter	14
7	MR. JACK R. McGRAW	
8	Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle	16
9	Cross Examination by Mr. Utz	24
10	Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter	27
11	Cross Examination by Mr. Porter	32
12	Recross Examination by Mr. Utz	33
13		
14	<u>E X H I B T T</u> S	
15		PAGE
16	Exhibit 1 -	13
17	Lease ownership map	13
18	Exhibit 2 - Structure map	1.3
19	Exhibit 3 - Southwest-northeast cross section	
20	covering the Vada area	13
21	Exhibit 4 - Series of daily tests on Coastal States	
22	Hutcherson Number 1 well	24
23	Exhibit 5 - Coastal States Mattie Price Number 1 well	
24	test	24
25	Exhibit 6- Producing tabulation of Vada Pennsylvanian	pcol 25

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

NORTH TEXAS DIVISION
WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS

October 9, 1972

OIL CONSERVATION South to

Mr. Elvis A. Utz New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission State Land Office Building Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Case No. 4829

Dear Elvis:

As you requested, I have contacted various operators in the Vada Penn Field concerning their allowable status with the following results:

Stallworth Oil & Gas - Their Vada Pruitt No. 1, which carries a top unit allowable for August, 1972, is not capable of producing the present allowable.

Read & Stephens - They have several wells in Section 18, T-9-S, R-34-E, which are good wells, but not capable of exceeding the present allowable. They do not have immediate plans for additional d_''ling in this area.

Midwest Oil Corp. - They are presently completing a well in the SE/4 of Section 18, T-9-S, R-34-E, and they have tentative plans to drill a second well in Section 17, NW/4. Mr. John Paulte, Production Superintendent for Midwest, stated they would support us in our request for capacity allowable, however, they do not presently have a well that will exceed the present allowable.

Warren Petroleum Corp. - Warren is the gas purchaser in the area. I talked with Mr. Kenneth Tibbets in their Tulsa office, and was informed that they have sufficient line capacity and plant capacity to handle approximately 20 per cent more gas from the total field than they are now handling. He stated that they would like very much to see the gas volume increase.

Mr. Elvis A. Utz New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission State Land Office Building Page 2

Mobil Pipe Line Company - They have sufficient capacity to handle the additional oil expected to be produced in this area.

Each company contacted indicated they would be glad to furnish the Commission a letter verifying the above information if necessary.

No other wells on the proration schedule for the Vada Penn Pool carry the top unit allowable, and it does not appear that any other wells could benefit from an increased allowable except the Coastal States' wells.

The following table shows the GOR and other pertinent oil and gas volume data on Coastal States' two wells, which will be the only wells affected by an increase in allowable in this field. (See Attachment.)

As stated above, the gas purchaser and the oil purchaser are more than able to handle this small income in oil and gas. This is a small volume and may seem insignificant to the Commission, but an increase of 163 BOPD and 169 MCFPD represent a cash flow to Coastal States of \$14,243 per month. This will greatly improve our rate-of-return and payout on this lease and should incourage our management to explore for oil and gas in New Mexico.

Thank you very much for your consideration in this matter, and if additional information is needed please advise.

Yours very truly,

Tack R. McGraw

Division Petroleum Engineer

JRM:rc Attachment

COASTAL STATES	GOR	OIL RATES	GAS VOLUME AT PRESS. ALLOW.	OIL RATES AT CAPACITY	GAS VOLUME AT CAPACITY	INCREASED OIL RATE	INCREASED GAS RATE
Hutcherson No. 1	1030 ft. ³ /bb1.	355 BOPD	365 MCFPD	360 BOPD	371 MCFPD	10 BOPD	6 MCFPD
Mattie Price No. 1	1060 ft.3/bb1.	355 BOPD	375 MCFPD	508 BOPD	538 MCFPD	153 BOPD	163 MCFPD
TOTALS		710 BOPD	740 MCFPD	868 BOPD	909 MCFPD	163 BOPD	169 MCFPD



OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE 87501

October 30, 1972

GOVERNOR BRUCE KING CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER ALEX J. ARMIJO MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re:	Case No. 4829			
Mr. Clarence Hinkle	Order No. R-4429			
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton	Applicant:			
Attorneys at Law				
Post Office Box 10	Coastal States Gas Producing Co.			
Roswell, New Mexico 83201				

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir	
Copy of order also sent to):
Hobbs OCC x	
Artesia OCC x	
Aztec OCC	
Other	

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE NO. 4829 Crder No. R-4429

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY FOR A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLE, LEA AND ROOSEVELT COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 27, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this 27th day of October, 1972, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing Company, is the operator of two producing wells in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Fool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
- (3) That the applicant seeks the assignment of an allowable to wells in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool equal to the ability of said wells to produce.
- (4) That the assignment of a capacity allowable to wells in the subject pool may well result in damage to the reservoir causing waste, and would not be in the interest of protection of correlative rights.
- (5) That the assignment of a special depth bracket allowable of 382 barrels per day will not cause waste nor impair correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for capacity allowable for wells in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, is hereby denied.

-2-Case No. 4829 Order No. R-4429

- (2) That a special depth bracket allowable of 382 barrels of oil per day is hereby established as top unit allowable for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
- (3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE KING, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO. Vember

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

S E A L

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 27, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4829:

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a special depth bracket allowable, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a special depth bracket allowable greater than the present allowable for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New

CASE 4830:

Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the North Vacuum-Abo Unit Area comprising 5,680 acres, more or less, of Federal, State, and Fee lands in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4831: Application of Mobil Oil Corporation for a pressure maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in its North Vacuum-Abo Unit Area by the injection of fluid into the North Vacuum-Abo Pool through 34 wells located in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

> Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional producing and injection wells may be approved without notice and hearing.

CASE 4832:

Application of Pennzoil Company for pool reclassification, special pool rules, and a non-standard proration unit, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the reclassification of the Northwest Todd-San Andres Gas Pool to an associated pool for the production of gas and oil and the promulgation of special rules therefor including provisions for the classification of oil and gas wells, oil and gas spacing, and a gas-oil ratio limitation of 10,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

Applicant further seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard oil proration unit in the subject pool comprising the NW/4 SW/4 and the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 7 South, Range 35 East to be dedicated to its Superior State "Com" Well No. 1 located in Unit L of said Section 8.

CASE 4833: Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the E/2 of Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 660 feet from the South line and from 1160

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - September 27, 1972 -2-

(Case 4833 continued from page 1)

to 1200 feet from the East line of said Section 28, adjacent to the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

- CASE 4834: Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for an unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a Devonian test well at an unorthodox location 1200 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 2, Township 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, adjacent to the King-Devonian Pool.
- CASE 4835: Application of Texas Oil & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface of the ground down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the S/2 of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 13. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
- CASE 4836: Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface of the ground down to and including the Morrow formation underlying the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision for said well.
- CASE 4819: (Continued from the September 13, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

 Application of D. L. Hannifin for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,

 New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order

 pooling all mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 24,

 Township 22 South, Range 25 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,

 New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from

 the South and East lines of said Section 24. Also to be considered

 will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk in
 volved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
 the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

HUTCHERSON NO. 1 Total Fluids - Oil & Water

	OIL-BOPD	+ WATER-BWPD
	311	275
9-1	369	285
9-2	119	272
9-3	370	292
9-4	364	265
9-5	392	270
9-6	401	265
9-7	378	262
9-8	390	268
9-9	392	263
9-10	388	250
9-11	377	255
9-12	387	258
9-13	317	265
9-14	398	270
9-15	389	273
9-16	387-	267
9-17	TOTAL 6129	4555 ≠ 10,684

BEFORE EXPANSIVE UT!
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CASE NO. 2/829
CA

MATTIE FRICE NO. 1 Total Fluids - Oil & Water

		OIL-BOPD	+	Water-B	PWD
9-1		420		2 65	
9-2	-	516		260	
9-3		523		267	
9-4		474		253	
9-5		520		250	
9-6		529		255	
9-7	-	527		266	
9-8		545		270	
9-9		545		262	
9-10		497		260	
9-11		498		265	
9-12		502		245	
9-13		506		240	
9-14		520		255	
9-15		507		260	
9-16		<u>505</u>		270	
	TOTAL	8134	4	4142 =	12,277

CHORE EXAMPLE TO A

CHARLES TO A

Committee of the Commit

PRODUCTION TABULATION
A Portion of Vada Penn Field
Lea County, New Mexico
Total Fluids - Oil and Water

Vada State 2-D - Sec. 16, NW/4	Midwest No. 1 Fed Sec. 5, SE/4 Sun No. 1 Fed Sec. 5, SW/4 U. S. Young No. 1 - Sec. 7, SE/4 LOWE ESTATE	Rivas No. 1 - Sec. 4, SW/4 Vada Pruitt 2-B - Sec. 18, NE/4 James Pet. No. 1 - Sec. 8, SE/4 Hutcherson No. 1 - Sec. 9, SW/4 DELAWARE APACHE CORP.	COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY Hutcherson No. 1 - Sec. 8, NE/4 Mattie Price No. 1 - Sec. 8, SW/4 MIDWEST OIL CORP.
135,932	30,026 1,291 4,735	31,193 186,258 5,994 136,080	Cum. 1-1-72
IS	12,305 1,291 4,735	19,646 23,651 P & A 32,918	1971 Prod.
	23,683 14,046 32,385	6,660 15,539 11,696	Jan.
	22,135 27,373 38,846	6,188 20,932 10,556	Feb.
	19,923 28,456 37,149	3,321 19,713 3,477	Mar.
	16,594 34,442 35,623	2,789 21,314 3,679	Apr
	17,684 48,536 27,633	3,066 23,619 3,224	May
	14,068 30,821 26,275	3,487 23,070 3,466	June
		٠	20, 580
			Aug. 19,137 5,597

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CHAP EXHIBIT NO. Lo

CASE NO. 7829

Submitted by Cartel Status W. 5.2 One, 1 Cartel

Hearing Date 9 727 222

LAW OFFICES

HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON

600 HINKLE BUILDING

POST OFFICE BOX 10

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

September 20, 1972

TELEPHONE (505) 622-6510

OF COUST NOT COLAM Study for

MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE 521 MIDLAND TOWER (915) 683-4691

Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

CLARENCE E.HINKLE

W. E.BONDURANT, JR.

CONRAD E.COFFIELD

STUART D. SHANOR

C. D. MARTIN PAUL J. KELLY, JR. J. M. LITTLE

HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR.

LEWIS C. COX,JR. PAUL W. EATON, JR.

> We enclose herewith application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a special depth bracket allowable for its Hutcherson No. 1 and Mattie Price NO. 1 wells in Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 34 East, Vada -Pennsylvanian Pool. This matter was previously discussed with your office and appears as Case No. 4829 on the September 27 examiner hearing docket.

Yours very truly,

HINNER BONDURANT, COX & EATON

CEH: CS Enc.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY FOR A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLE OR IN THE ALTERNATIVE FOR A 160 ACRE ALLOWABLE FOR APPLICANT'S HUTCHERSON NO. 1 WELL AND MATTIE PRICE NO. 1 WELL LOCATED IN SECTION 8, TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, N.M.P.M. IN THE VADA-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL.

No. 4829

Oil Conservation Commission Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Comes Coastal States Gas Producing Company, acting by and through the undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for a special depth bracket allowable or in the alternative for a 160 acre allowable for applicant's <u>Hutcherson No. 1 well and Mattie</u> Price No. 1 well located in Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 34 East, N.M.P.M. in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, and in support thereof respectfully shows:

- l. Applicant has recently completed its Hutcherson No. 1 and Mattie Price No. 1 wells in Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 34 East within the limits of the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Under the special pool rules adopted for the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool under Order R-3179-A 160 acre spacing units and an 80 acre proportional factor of 4.77 is provided. The two wells referred to are each capable of producing 500 barrels or more with approximately 250 barrels of water, which is in excess of the allowable permitted by said special pool rules.
- 2. Applicant believes that said wells can be produced at or near capacity without damage to said wells or to the reservoir and due to the present market demand it is desirable that as much oil as possible be produced and said wells should be produced at the most efficent rate to meet the market demand.
- 3. Applicant believes that approval of the additional allowable for said wells will be in the interest of conservation and prevention of waste and will not violate correlative rights.

4. Applicant requests that this matter be heard at the examiner's hearing on September 27, 1972.

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

Member of the Firm of HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON P.O. Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Attorneys for Applicant

DSN/dr

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO



IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

Order No. R- 1430

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY FOR A SPECIAL DEPTH BRACKET ALLOWABLE, LEA AND ROOSEVELT COUNTIES,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 27, 1972 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this day of October , 1972, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing Company, is the operator of two producing wells in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

- (3) That the applicant seeks the assignment of an allowable to wells in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool equal to the ability of said wells to produce.
- (4) That the assignment of a capacity allowable to wells in the subject pool may well result in damage to the reservoir causing waste, and would not be in the interest of protection of correlative rights.
- (5) That the assign#ment of a special depth bracket allowable of 382 barrels per day will not cause waste nor impair correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (2) That a special depth bracket allowable of 382 barrels of oil per day is hereby established as top unit allowable for and Roosevelt the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea Counties, New Mexico.
- (3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

(1) That the application of Coastal Staces

gus Producing Company for Resocity

aclowable for wrose in the Vain Faming!

varian Port, Rea and Rossevelt Counties,

hew mexico, as hereby devied.

Order no application of Carolal States gas Producing Campany for a special depth lear bracket allowance, lear and facusel Cambis, un merjus By the Commission: This laure came are for hearing at, 9 am. op Septeman 27, 19/2, et Santa Fe, un mexico, beefore Examiner Elvis a. Uly. howon this ____ lang of Oxform, 1972, the Commission, a guest um Being present, having churchered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and Being July advised in the premises, JINDS. (1) That due pendlic matice having lees given as required leag law, the lees aminon has jurisdiction of this Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof. (2) That the applicant, Coastal Stores gas Producing Company, in the aperatar of two producing week in the Vada-Permayharian Pad, her and Loosevelt Counties, new mexico.

Care no.

(3) That the applicant seeks the assignment of second to the Vada-Pennsylvanian Paul equal to the willing paid when to produce. That the assignment of a paparety allowable to week in the subject pool may well result in damage pool may well result in damage wante, to the reservoir damaing wante, and would not be in the interest and would not be in the interest of proceeding of carrelative rights of that the assignment of a Special depth breaket assurance of Special depth breaket assurance of special depth breaket assurance of waste nor impair correlative rights waste nor impair correlative rights

17 15 THEREFORE CRDERED:

(1) That a the special depth betacket allowance of 382 barrels of ail for lay in hereby established as top lay in hereby established as top which acceptance for the Vada
The acceptanian Paal, Fea County,

New Mexico.

Jew Mexico.

(2) That justisdiction of this lause is retained for the sintry of such further orders as the Commission hury deem necessary.

How at Santa Fe, ken Mesias, on the day and year hereinabave designated.

Stare of me

Gase 4829

Flowed 9-27-72

Rec. 10:18:72

Lecult Coastal blades

regulat for increased

regulat for increased

regulat for increased

allowable of \$3.87 B of D for

relling the Yadas Penn

selling the Stadas Penn

The should give then

some increased

flow which is their coursen,